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From the past… 
 
  “We have an opportunity to start something 
new and great here.”  …. 
 
-Dr. John S. Allen, first USF President. 
September, 1960 
 

Art & Research + Chemistry 
 
Mr. Adrian Villalta-Cerdas, a doctoral 
candidate, wrote “Undergraduate and 
graduate students were asked to submit an 
image and descriptive caption that conveys 
their research work in the Department of 
Chemistry at USF. The images and 
descriptions provided a way to see through 
the eyes and lenses of chemistry students 
what chemistry research means. “ 

Four chemistry students were honored in the 
Spring 2014 photo contest: Solianna 
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Doctorates 
 

(Recipient, advisor) 
Dr. Pankaj Jain (Dr. Jon Antilla) 

Dr. Andrii Monastyrskyi (Dr. Manetsch) 
Dr. Ranjani Muralidharan (Dr. Li) 

 

               
Dr. Monastyrskyi                  Dr. Muralidharan 

 

Dr. Shruti Padhee (Dr. Cai) 

Dr. Katherine Parra Pulido (Dr. Guida) 

                      
   Dr. Padhee                                        Dr. Parra Pulido 
 
Dr. Wenfeng Wang (Dr. Rudy Schlaf);   
   

              
Dr. Wenfeng Wang                Dr. Schoedel 

 
Dr. Alexander Schoedel, Dr. Shi-Yuan  

Zhang,  and Dr. Zhenjie Zhang  (advisors 
Dr. Zaworotko, and Dr. Shengqian Ma). 

 

            
Dr. Shi-Yuan Zhang Dr. Zhenjie Zhang 

 

 

 
Photo credit: Alexander Schoedel 

Chemistry Kudos 

 
 Goldwater Scholarship   
 
Dr. Randy Larsen wrote that Ms. Fiona 

Kearns was awarded a prestigious Barry M. 

Goldwater Scholarship (one of three from 
USF). She is an undergraduate researcher in 
the laboratory of Dr. H. Lee Woodcock in 
the area of computational chemistry. 
 
"The Barry M. Goldwater Scholarship 
Program was created to encourage 
outstanding students to pursue careers in 
mathematics, the natural sciences, or 
engineering and to foster excellence in those 
fields. In awarding scholarships, the 
Foundation Board of Trustees will consider 
the nominee's field of study and career 
objectives and the extent to which that 
individual has the commitment and potential 
to make a significant contribution to his or 
her field." 
  
The Goldwater Scholarship is given to 300 
students nationwide each year, and covers 
expenses including tuition, fees, books, and 
room and board, up to a maximum of $7,500 
per year. 
  
USF led all 12 universities in the State 
University Systems for the number of 
national student awards.   
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It should be noted that Provost Ralph Wilcox 

created an Office of National 

Scholarships   directed by Dr. Linda Lucas.  The 

office, which is housed in the Honors College, 

seeks to match national student awards with 
outstanding students. 
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       Dr. Christou (second from right) with 
 Organization team members 
 
A lot of persons helped make it a true 
success: 
 
Committee members: Joseph Gill (Chair), 

Jennifer Borja, Cole Cerrato, Chris Cioce, 

Danielle Demers, Wenyang Gao, 

Jacqueline Fries, Parker Huhta, Yujuan 

Liu, Hasnaa Mouttaki, Sri Nimmagadda, 

Christie Tang, Justin White, Elizabeth 

Yancey. 
Faculty Advisor: Dr. Laura Anderson as 
well as the Supporting Faculty: Drs. 
Kimberly Fields,  Julio Garay, Vicky 

Lykourinou,  Li-June Ming,  Patricia 

Muisener, Santiago Sandi-Urena,  and 
Edward Turos. 

 

Staff members who assisted included Mr. 
Roberto Avergonzado, Ms. Debbie Gee, 
Mrs. Cheryl Graham, Ms. Christina 

Nelson, Ms. Kimberly Read, and Ms. 
Brenda Simmons. 

 

Web Support was provided by Mr. Brant 

Tudor.   
 
Eleven sponsors contributed to the success of 
the conference. 
 
Lunch was provided by the Tampa Bay 
Section of the American Chemical Society. 
 

Much praise is due the 36 judges who were 
faced with significant challenges by the 
outstanding presentations. 
 

 
                Award recipients 

 
 
Annual Awards 
 
These awards are announced at the last 
seminar of the year. The awardees this year 
are: 
 George Bursa Award: Hasnaa Mouttaki 
  

Theodore and Venette Askounes Ashford 

Doctoral Fellowship in Chemistry: Matthew 
Chrzanowski, Yaqiong Li, Jacqueline Fries 

  

Barbara B. Martin Endowed Fellowship in 

Chemistry: Kristen Jeffries 

  

Alexiou Award in Environmental 

Chemistry: Tony Pham 

  

Martin Travel Awards: Danielle Demers, 
Kristin Jeffries, Yujuan Liu, Christopher 
Witowski 
 
Information courtesy of Dr. Ed Turos, Chair 
of the Graduate Council, and Ms. Adrienne 

McCain, Graduate Secretary. 
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Recipients plus Dr. Turos (left), Ms. McCain and Dr. 
Martin (7th and 8th from left) 
 

More about Chemistry… 
 

 
  Photo credit Justin Moses 
 

 

Council of Graduate Students 
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End of the term 
 

 

Staff Appreciation Luncheon 
 

 A semi-annual luncheon, was held May 6th 
in appreciation of the hard work done by Staff 
members and to recognize their vital role in 
the operation of the department. Guests were 
given menus to Chopstix, a nearby Chinese 
restaurant, and the meals of their choice were 
delivered to the Chemistry conference room.  
About 15 Staff members were able to attend.  
  

 
 
Appreciation is extended  to Ms. Linda 

Lowe, who coordinated the event and  
arranged for delivery of the food. Mr. 
Roberto Avergonzado photographed the 
group and helped in other ways.  
 

                                                                   
Ms. Lowe          Mr. Avergonzado 

 
The luncheon was sponsored by a faculty 
couple. 
 
 
 

         
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Thanks to Ms. Kimberly Read for her 
creative announcement of a social event of 
faculty, staff, and graduate students 
following the last Faculty meeting of the 
year. 
 
 Ms. Cheryl Graham coordinated food 
donations.  Staff members, including Mr. 
Avergonzado, Ms. Lowe, Ms. Debby Gee 
Ms. Adrienne McCain, Ms. Christina 

Nelson, Ms. Kimberly Read, and Ms. 
Samantha Santos-DaSilva, managed to 
move food from Chemistry reception to NES 
3rd floor, despite construction on the ground 
floor. 
 
 

News and updates re:  
Persons you may know 
 
Michelle Cortes-Salva (Ph.D. ’11) is a 
IRTA postdoctoral fellow at the National 
Institute of Mental Health at Bethesda, MD 
 
 At a recent manual meeting of the Florida 
Academy of Sciences Melissa Derby (B.A. 
ó95 and Ph.D.’02) was present. She continues 
to serve as a professor for Kaplan, but she is 
also working toward a master’s degree in 
Industrial Design. 
 
 

It’s the End of the Semester! 
Department Potluck 

  

Monday, May 5 at 4:30pm 
3rd Floor NES 

  

Bring a Dish to Share! 
  

RSVP to Cheryl 
(crgraham@usf.edu) 
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Saw Dr. Leon Mandell (Dean, 1984-90; 
Faculty, 1984- 00) and his wife, Dr. Sara 

Mandell, at the Trailblazer dinner April 10th. 
 
Jaime Noguez (Ph.D. 2010) is an Asst. 
Director of Clinical Chemistry Case Medical 
Center and Asst. Prof., Case Western Reserve 
University School of Medicine. Dr. Bill 

Baker was her doctoral mentor. 
  
Lauren 
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senate.  His impact was felt off-campus as 
well in his church–related activities that 
included visiting African-American homes 
and reading to children in homes where this 
was not being done. 
 
Jesse was noted for his cycling enthusiasm.  
He rode from his home to campus (and back) 
every day.  He was a pioneer in this respect, 
even before there were bicycle racks, and 
once received a ticket for parking his bicycle 
in his laboratory (See History, chapter 6).    
He served as faculty advisor to the USF 
Bicycle Club, and led President Castor (a 
weekend, on-campus cyclist) and others the 
ten miles to a Tampa city council meeting to 
show the need for bicycle lanes that were 
slowly added.  
 
We mourn his loss, but we can be grateful for 
his presence in our lives. 
 

Across Campus… 
 
Thanks  Ms. Willman 

 
Our thanks to Ms. Karla Willman (USF 
Assistant Director for Administrative 
Services) for arranging three monthly Jazz & 
lunch gatherings.  Good food, good jazz, 
good fellowship (and at an improved location 
at Collins Park just behind the Library). 
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